Minutes of the Technical Committee Meeting

for the S-1012 Regional Research Committee

S-1012 Nutrition and Management of Swine for

Increased Reproductive Efficiency

Rosen Plaza Hotel

Orlando, Florida

January 6-7, 2004

The meeting of the S-1012 Technical Committee started as a combined meeting with the NCR-42 committee, which was called to order by NCR-42 Chairman Trygve Veum at 8:05 a.m. on January 6, 2004.  Neil Merchen was introduced as the new administrative advisor to the NCR-42 Committee.  Neil indicated that he was excited about becoming the administrative advisor and pointed out numerous long-term relationships with members of both the NCR-42 and S-1012 committees.

S-1012 members present were:

Alabama
L.I. Chiba

Arkansas 
C.V. Maxwell

Florida
J.H. Brendemuhl

Georgia
C.R. Dove

Indiana
J.S. Radcliffe

Kentucky
M.D. Lindemann

Louisiana
L.L. Southern

Minnesota
Sam Baidoo

North Carolina
E. van Heugten

North Carolina
Charles Kadzere

Texas Tech
Sung Woo Kim

Universidad Autonoma

De Baja
Miguel Cerventes-Ramirez

Items of business and discussion:

1. Comments from administrative advisor:  Dr. Nancy Cox indicated that the S-1012 project was approved and that Dr. Lee Southern should be complemented for the excellent job he did in completing the new project.  She indicated that the Southern Directors have also voted to have a mid-term review of projects.  Projects are no longer required to have an internet site since the NIMSS system is on the internet.  Dr Cox indicated that she was pleased that the S-1012 committee had expanded to include two international participants.  A final report for S-288 and an annual S-1012 report are due 

2. Comments from CSREES representative:  Dr. Gary Cromwell, who has a 20% appointment with CSREES, provided a brief update on CSREES activities as well as a brief explanation of his responsibilities with CSREES.  He indicated that it is possible to retain the same project number if a request were made and suggested that it may be beneficial to retain the same project number in subsequent project renewal requests.  He indicated that the Agricultural Appropriation Act for fiscal year 2003 had not yet been passed by Congress.  As a result, CSREES is operating on continuing resolutions.  Dr. Cromwell passed around a USDA organizational chart and explained where CSREES fits in the overall system.


3. Station reports were circulated.

4. Invited presentations to the Joint committee:

a. Dr. Ron Moser, an AFIA  Swine Nutrition Subcommittee representative, discussed the possibilities of developing a closer working relationship with the NCR-42 and S-1012 committees.  AFIA has 690 member companies representing approximately 75% of the commercial feed and pet food sold annually in the U.S.

b. Liz Wagstrom discussed the Pork Board research priorities.

c. Dr. Teeter discussed the potential for net energy in nonruminant diet formulation.

S-288 Individual Meeting:


Dr. Eric van Heugten called the meeting to order at 2:45 PM.  The Agenda for this year’s meeting and the minutes from last year’s meeting were briefly reviewed.  Dr. Merlin Lindemann made a motion that the minutes from last year’s meeting be approved.  Motion was seconded by Dr. Robert Dove, and the motion was passed unanimously.

1) Review of activities from the S-288 project.  


a. Completed S-288 objectives:

i. Vitamin A objective: has been completed and the progress of the Vitamin A manuscript was discussed.  Dr. Merlin Lindemann will get the draft manuscript from Dr. Craig Daroch, who has moved to a teaching position, and Dr. Joel Brendemuhl will complete the manuscript on the Vitamin A objective.

ii. Cr objective: has been completed and Dr. Merlin Lindemann asked for final input prior to submission for publication.  The committee voted to remove Tables 7 and 8 from the manuscript.

iii. Fiber objective: Dr. Charlie Maxwell is in the processing of compiling the data from the 3 stations that participated.  The status and need of additional data sets were discussed.  The committee decided to summarize the data from the three stations for the final report and to add additional data as the studies are completed.  Potential data sets are from Nebraska, Arkansas and North Carolina..

iv. Phytase objective: Dr. Radcliffe indicated that complete data sets have been received from Georgia, Virginia, North Carolina and Arkansas.  He is currently in the process of analyzing the data and needs clarification from several stations.

January 7 S-1012 meeting

1. Review of S-1012 objectives:

i. All stations will participate in the nutrient survey objective.

ii. A decision was made to initiate studies on two objectives in addition to the nutrient survey.  The two objectives of low protein and carnitine were selected.  Leaders of the two objectives are to develop detailed protocols and spread sheets for the objectives. 

iii. Changes in the low protein protocol were discussed.  The committee decided to reduce protein by 4% and compare performance with and without added synthetic valine.  

iv. The time of weaning indicated in the protocol for all S-1012 objectives was discussed.  It was decided that the wording in the protocol should be changed to “weaning should be at day 17 ( 5 days postpartum” (strike “at weaning”)

v. The need to have a common data recording system was discussed.  Scott Radcliffe, Charles Maxwell and Merlin Lindemann were appointed to a sub-committee to review the current data recording system and to make recommendations concerning a common system.

1. The format for next year’s meeting was discussed.  The consensus of the S-288 committee was that a 1.5 d meeting was acceptable for next year.  The meeting has been scheduled for Tuesday, January 4 and Wednesday, January 5 of 2005.  Meeting rooms have been scheduled for the above days and rooms have been blocked for January 3-5.

2. Dr. Eric van Heugten called for nominations for the position of secretary.  Dr. Joel Brendemuhl nominated Dr.Charles Kadzere, which was seconded by Dr. Dove.  Dr. Dove moved that nominations be closed, which was seconded by Dr. Brendemuhl.  Dr. van Heugten called for a vote, and Dr. Kadzere was unanimously elected to the position of secretary.

January 7 joint meeting:

After lunch, the joint committees proceeded with 5 minute station reports from each station.  The meeting was adjourned at 5:00 PM.

